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Besides Father’s Day being celebrated in June we also cele-
brated the first day of Summer on June 21st!  Well we can 
now complain about the heat….instead of the cold, right?  
Just kidding!  It has started out a bit on the warm side though!  
My favorite seasons are the Spring and the Fall, with moder-
ate temperatures.  For us here at Lakeside, we have begun 
enjoying our brand new outdoor pool.  They did a beautiful 
job!  Picture below.  Bob & I were in it a few times already and 
were very impressed with how it turned out. 
 
Lakeside is growing by leaps and bounds, with new houses 
coming in all the time.  According to the roster, there are 402 
homes occupied currently, not counting the new ones for 
sale.  Not only is Lakeside growing, the whole area is boom-
ing.  Coastal South Carolina is the second fastest growing 
area in the country with retired seniors being a large portion 
of that group.  I guess I really picked a good one, didn’t I?   
 
Well, before I forget, we did celebrate Memorial Day at Lake-
side last month.  It didn’t get in the Newsletter because of our 
British Isles Cruise pictures and summary. This event in the 
clubhouse really demonstrated the growth we are experienc-
ing.  I do not think I have ever seen it that full.  Normally we 
would have been outside, but the weather was not conducive 
as the temperature was high along with the humidity.  It was-
n’t that easy to find a couple of seats.  Picture to the right. 
 
Well, this was a rather quiet month, where Bob & I got caught 
up on house tasks, appointments, etc.  We also attended an-
other session of ‘Quilts of Honor’ ceremony held in the Lake-
side Clubhouse. Bob received his Quilt of Honor last year.  
This years ceremony included veterans from surrounding 
area as well as Lakeside.  Ray Maggio and Ken Van Orden, a 
couple of our  friends from Lakeside, were included in this 
group. A special personal quilt was made for each veteran by 
local residents. Ray is a three times Purple Heart veteran. 
See picture with Ray, also to the right.   
 
I have included a couple of samples of summer with the 
Crape Myrtle trees which are so beautiful!!   
   

Happy Father’s Day!!!   

 

Crape Myrtle 
Trees...A 

Sign of Summer!! 


